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         It has been a busy and eventful past few months in the efforts to further the restoration project to 

Save Our Bridge. The Save Our Bridge Campaign Committee undertook a dedicated effort to raise the 

California Legislatureôs awareness of the need to fund the additional $2.6 million dollars needed to 

complete the project AND to gather support to have the additional funds allocated in the forthcoming 

2016-2017 budget. A tremendous effort was made by Nevada County Supervisor Hank Weston to 

gather support for this endeavor in the Legislature. Supervisor Weston, along with SYRCL Executive 

Director, Caleb Dardick, made trips to Sacramento to meet with Legislative Staff and to testify at    

Assembly Budget Hearings. State Senator Ted Gaines and Assemblyman Brian Dahle also wrote a 

letter in support of allocating the funding. Unfortunately, although the funding request was looked  

upon favorably by the Budget Committee, it did not make it into the final 2016-2017 Budget. The 
S.O.B. Campaign Committee and Supervisor Weston are planning to start work with the Governor 

and Legislature in the Fall of 2016 to make sure the funding is included in the 2017-2018 State 
Budget. 

OTHER BRIDGE NEWS: 

ß The Save Our Bridge Campaign Committee was recognized with the Community Service Award pre-

sented by the Nevada County Democratic Party at their annual awards dinner on April 16, 2016.  

SYRPA President Robert Coats attended the event and accepted the award on behalf of the Commit-

tee. The Committee was recognized for our non-partisan, inclusive community efforts to preserve a 

significant historical element of our region. 

ß The many holes in the roof of the Bridge have been patched, thanks to efforts by SYRPA, the S.O.B. 

Campaign Committee and DPR Staff, especially Chief Ranger Matt Green. The Bridge is covered for 

a reason! To protect the structure! The Bridge should sustain no further damage from rain until the 

construction beings in 2018. 

ß The Bridge is recognized as the Longest, Single-Span Wood Covered Bridge in the Worldò in the new 

edition of Covered Bridges and the Birth of American Engineering  by the National Historic Covered 

Bridge Preservation Program, Nation Parks Service. 

ß The Bridge and the funding request to the Legislature was featured on Sacramento Television Station 

ABC10 News on April 16, 2016 

Thank you for your continued support. Please stay involved and informed. Together we can  

SAVE OUR BRIDGE 

Doug Moon 
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Presidentôs Message 
 

Presidentôs Message 
 

On a somber note, the Park, our Association and the Board, lost a good advocate and 

friend when Ginny Brown passed away in early May.  She had been a volunteer since 

2010 and joined the board in 2013.  In addition to serving as the Board Secretary, she 

consistently stepped forward giving freely of her time and talents. 

 

Our Spring fundraiser, Celebrating Spring at Bridgeport, was held on May 14th.  Over 

100 people attended the event.  The funds raised will be used to support educational and 

interpretive activities in the South Yuba River State Park.  A special thank you goes to 

Bruce Stanton and the committee that made this event possible.  If you have any comments or sugges-

tions about the event or if you would like to sign on as Bruceôs second-in-command for next yearôs 

event, please let me know.  Please see the separate article on the fundraiser. 

 

In May, the Association received a generous $1,000 donation from the Gold Country Welcome Club.  

This donation is particularly heartening, since it is based on a poll of its members.  A special thanks is 

due to all the Gold Country Welcome Club members who voted for us and to the club for including us on 

their list of charities. 

 

Summer is bringing many visitors to the Park who are enjoying the many beach sitting, wading and 

swimming opportunities along the South Yuba River.  Although we are in the midst of a drought, water 

levels are high and the river continues to run cold.   Safety in and around the water is always important.  

Cold water may affect even the strongest swimmer in unexpected ways.  Enjoy the river, but please keep 

safety in mind. 

Looking forward, there are a number of special events being planned for the balance of the year: 

 

The date for the Member and Docent Appreciation BBQ has been set for the evening of Wednesday, 

September 21st.  The Park staff will be assisting with the event.  Mark your calendars (and check 

out the calendar included in this newsletter) and please RSVP when you receive your invitation. 

 

The Fall Festival will take place Sunday, October 23rd.  This is a popular event that permits our     

visitors, especially families, to experience our Park and to enjoy the entertainment, activities,   

displays and food that will be available.  The Committee is being formed to plan, prepare and 

staff the event.  Please let Margaret Vodicka or any Board member know if you would like to  

participate.  This event requires a full team effort to make it a success.  Please join the team. 

 

We plan to have a holiday pot luck for SYRPA, FNB&MD members and Park Volunteers December 

8th at the Lake Wildwood Community Center.  Itôs a great way to kick off the holiday season. 

 

The restoration of our Bridge continues to be a major focus of your Associationôs efforts and concern.  

Please see the article in this newsletter and check the SYRPA website for updates. 

 

Come and experience the Park this summer.  Take a dip or wade in our beautiful river. 
  

Robert Coats 
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SUPERVISING RANGER REPORT 

 

 

3ÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÎÏÔÉÃÅÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ Á ÆÅ× ÃÏÓÍÅÔÉÃ ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ 

ÔÏ ÔÈÅ "ÒÉÄÇÅÐÏÒÔ ÁÒÅÁ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÕÔÈ 9ÕÂÁ 2ÉÖÅÒ 3ÔÁÔÅ 0ÁÒËȢ 4ÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ      

ÎÏÔÉÃÅÁÂÌÅȟ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÂÒÁÎÄ ÎÅ× ËÉÏÓË ÂÕÉÌÔ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÃÒÅÔÅ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÃÏÍÐÁÎÙ 

ÎÁÍÅÄ #84Ȣ 4ÈÉÓ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ×ÁÓ ÍÁÄÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÔÅ ÏÆ /ÒÅÇÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÕÃËÅÄ 

ÄÏ×Î ÔÏ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÉÔ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÓ ÎÏ× ÉÎ ÔÈÅ .ÏÒÔÈ ÐÁÒËÉÎÇ ÌÏÔȢ  ) ÈÁÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ 

ÏÆ ËÅÅÐÉÎÇ ÍÙ ÓÅÁÓÏÎÁÌ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ËÉÏÓË ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÔ ×ÅÁÔÈÅÒ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÆÅÅÓ ÁÎÄ      

ÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÐÁÒË ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÎÏ× ) ÃÁÎȭÔ ÇÅÔ ÔÈÅÍ ÏÕÔȦ !ÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÂÅÎÅПÉÔ ÉÓ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÎÏ× ÃÏÌÄ 

ÂÏÔÔÌÅÄ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÔÏ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ɉΑρȢππ ÐÅÒ ÂÏÔÔÌÅɊ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ËÉÏÓË ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅÙ 

ÅÍÂÁÒË ÏÎ Á ÈÉËÅ ÏÒ ÖÉÓÉÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÖÅÒȢ 4ÈÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÉÇÎÉПÉÃÁÎÔ ÃÏÓÍÅÔÉÃ ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× 

ÓÈÉÎÇÌÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÎÓÔÁÌÌÅÄ ÏÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ "ÒÉÄÇÅÐÏÒÔ ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄ ÂÒÉÄÇÅȢ $ÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÎÔÅÒ 

ÍÏÎÔÈÓȟ ÈÏÌÅÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÏÏÆ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÔÕÒÎ ÉÎÔÏ ×ÁÔÅÒÆÁÌÌÓ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÁÉÎÓ ÃÁÍÅȢ 7Å ÃÁÎ ÎÏ× 

ÒÅÓÔ Á ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÂÉÔ ÅÁÓÉÅÒ ËÎÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÒÏÏÆ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÅÌÐ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄ ÄÅÃË   ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ 

ÂÒÉÄÇÅ ÅÎÔÅÒÓ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎ ÐÈÁÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÓÔÏÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔȢ  

,ÁÓÔÌÙȟ Á ×ÏÒÄ ÏÆ ÃÁÕÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÅÄ ÒÉÖÅÒ Ó×ÉÍÍÅÒÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅȡ )Î Á ÓÔÒÁÎÇÅ Ô×ÉÓÔ ÏÆ 

ÆÁÔÅȟ ) ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ Á ÌÏÃÁÌ ×ÅÄÄÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÍÙ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÈÁÌÆ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ ÔÕÒÎÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÇÏÔ ÓÅÁÔÅÄ ÎÅØÔ 

ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 0'Ǫ% ÓÕÐÅÒÖÉÓÏÒ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÓÉÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÒÅÌÅÁÓÅ ÆÒÏÍ ,ÁËÅ 3ÐÁÌÄÉÎÇȢ (Å ÔÏÌÄ ÍÅ 

ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÂÁÃË ×ÁÔÅÒ ÒÅÌÅÁÓÅÓ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÁÄÅÑÕÁÔÅ       

ÓÔÏÒÁÇÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÓÎÏ× ÒÕÎÏÆÆȢ  (Å ×ÅÎÔ ÏÎ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÔÈÉÎ ÔÈÅ ПÉÒÓÔ ÆÅ× ×ÅÅËÓ ÏÆ *ÕÌÙȟ 

×Å ÃÁÎ ÁÎÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅ ÈÉÇÈÅÒ ПÌÏ×Óȟ Ó×ÉÆÔÅÒ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÌÄÅÒ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ    

ÅØÔÒÅÍÅÌÙ ÈÁÚÁÒÄÏÕÓȢ !Ó ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ ÄÒÏÕÇÈÔȟ ×Å ÍÁÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ 

ÌÕÌÌÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ Á ÆÁÌÓÅ ÓÅÎÓÅ ÏÆ ÓÅÃÕÒÉÔÙ ÓÉÎÃÅ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÎÏÔ ÓÅÅÎ ÁÎÙ ÓÉÇÎÉПÉÃÁÎÔ ÒÉÖÅÒ ПÌÏ×Ó ÉÎ 

ÔÈÅ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÆÅ ÏÕÔ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÂÅÁÕÔÉȤ

ÆÕÌ ÒÉÖÅÒȢ  

(ÁÐÐÙ 3ÕÍÍÅÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȦ  

 

Dan Youngren 
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CELEBRATE SPRING FUNDRAISER 

A Big Success 

 

The annual Celebrate Spring Fundraiser held at Bridgeport was a major 

success both in raising funds for the Park and the enjoyment of the    

attendees. Mark Twain (as portrayed by McAvoy Layne) espoused his 

wit and wisdom, entertaining more than one     

hundred guests. The entertainment was accompa-

nied by a wonderful dinner and dessert catered by 

Antonio Ayestaran Custom Catering. Success of 

this event is due to the hard work of SYRPA   

Members and Park Staff. Special recognition goes 

to the leader of this group; Bruce Stanton. Also this 

year, more than ever, the fund raising success was due in large part to 

our wonderful business sponsors. Please see the full page list of sponsors and their contact 

information in this newsletter on Page 5. 

Please patronize these very supportive businesses. 

 

John Field, Bruce Stanton 

 

 

 

 

                


